
 

  
DIK mobile 0466 556 042    email (dik.rawcsnorthern@gmail.com)  

D9630   John Paskin 0400 032 131   email: -npaskin@bigpond.net.au 

D9600   George Grant 0408011145    email: -georgegrant@iinet.net.au 

NEWSLETTER   February 2021 
The Donations in Kind Facility at 23 Mary Street Kingston is receiving and sorting goods every Thursday 

from 8:00 am until 12 noon. 

If you are delivering goods, PLEASE be there no later than 11:30 am to ensure that there are volunteers to 

help unload. 

Please call about deliveries before hand 

The Volunteers give their time freely and the average number is about 15 per Thursday. Many Books, 

Hospital Equipment Desks and chairs and numerous other items are delivered. If you have a spare 

morning you would be most welcome to assist. 

 

Checkout our FACEBOOK  

https://www.facebook.com/Donations-in-Kind-Northern-Region-104607238021229 

 

 Clubs are asked if they are available for packing  and given a date, if your club is unable 

to send some members to assist on that particular day could a reply been sent to this effect 

as soon as you know. That is quite OK but PETER COLLINS who does the roster needs to 

know sooner than later.  

DIK thanks all the members who attend on a packing or sorting day. With all the donated 

goods that are arriving all assistance is greatly appreciated. 

Next Packing day 13th March Start time 8:00am 
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President of the Roger Hau’ofa Kidney Foundation (RHKF) Michelle Hau’ofa and PR & 

Media Engagement Lead Rachael Thomson visited the Rotary Donations In Kind Warehouse 

in Brisbane in late January 2021 and met with Patricia Dear, District Chair, Rotary Donations 

In Kind and Trevor Spall, Queensland Health’s Director for Bio Technology Services. 

 

Ms Dear has been instrumental in sourcing dialysis machines and other essential medical 

equipment for the Roger Hau’ofa Kidney Foundation and other health organisations in Papua 

New Guinea, and in building relationships in Queensland to support the RHKF in its efforts 

to address kidney health in PNG. Mr Spall specialises in dialysis machines and has been 

generous with his expertise on the benefits of the different machine models in the developing 

world context. 

 

The four objectives of the RHKF are: 

1. To promote healthy lifestyles as a means of preventing kidney disease; 

2. To provide affordable, quality, accessible kidney treatments for our citizens; 

3. To support kidney patients and their carers so they can access health care and make 

informed decisions with dignity and peace of mind; 

4. To work collaboratively with all stakeholders in addressing kidney health issues in PNG. 

 

The Foundation has embarked on kidney health awareness programs in PNG to support its 

first objective, and aims to bring dialysis machines to PNG and bring the cost of each 

treatment down to less than K50 per session to support its second objective. For this to be 

successful it will need strong partnerships around areas such as servicing of the machines, 

supply of consumables, and trained medical personnel, as well as committed funding from 

the government. 

 

Ms Hau’ofa and Mrs Thomson also took the opportunity to meet with Rotary volunteers, 

many of whom are originally from PNG or have worked there in the past. Ms Hau’ofa spoke 

to the Rotarians about the objectives of the Foundation and how the work of the Rotarians 

directly impacts lives in PNG. Ms Hau'ofa thanked Ms Dear for supporting RHKF especially 

in connecting with key organisations in Queensland. 

 

 

  



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 


